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March 2019 

Monthly news  

from your  

council 

Shire of Tammin 

Phone: 

 (08) 9637 0300 

Email:  
shire@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Website: 
www.tammin.wa.gov.au 

Office hours:  

Monday - Friday 

9.00am - 4.00pm 

‘Our Aim is  

Progress’ 

 Follow us on  

Shire  of Tammin  

%20shire@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
www.tammin.wa.gov.au%20
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The Shire Administration Office  

Will be closed Friday April 19th,            

reopening Tuesday 23rd April . 

All the staff wish you a  safe and         

wonderful Easter break!!!! 

 

 Final Rates instalment due 13th 

March 2019 

Pavilion make over complete !!! 

The Pavilion is now complete and looks great, a big 

thank you to all our very skilled local trades persons 

who helped with the renovations.  
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Shire of Tammin 

Applications are invited from interested persons for the position of Casual Cleaner with 
the Shire of Tammin. 

 

The position involves a variety of cleaning duties throughout Councils buildings and         
facilities, approximately 15 hours per fortnight. 

 

Ideally the person should possess a sound work ethic and motivation as well as a      
demonstrated commitment to continually improve the presentation of the community  

facilities. A current driver’s license is compulsory. 

 

Salary is in accordance with the Local Government Industry Award 2010, Level 4 + 15%, 
with a base hourly rate of $26.4384 (including casual loading), plus allowances. 

 

Please forward your resume and cover letter to the address below or email it to ad-
min@tammin.wa.gov.au by 4pm, Tuesday 23rd April 2019. 

 

“Private & Confidential - Casual Cleaner Position” 

Chief Executive Officer 

Shire of Tammin 

PO Box 53 

Tammin WA 6409 

CASUAL CLEANER WANTED  

mailto:admin@tammin.wa.gov.au
mailto:admin@tammin.wa.gov.au
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Tammin Refuse Site  

The Tammin Refuse Site is open every Thursday and Saturday 

from 9am - 1pm.  

Don't forget to take along your tip pass! 

If you have lost or didn't receive your pass, please let us know by  

emailing admin@tammin.wa.gov.au or come and see us at the Admin  

office. 

Drum Muster is now available at 

the Tammin Refuse Site 

 

Rubbish collection  

Easter period  
 

Rubbish collection will be as per 
normal over the Easter period. 

Licensing Transactions 

 

The Shire of  

Tammin wishes to advise that all  

licensing  

transactions are now available  

Monday to Friday between 9am & 4pm 
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Open Burning Period       No Permits  

16th March - 14th September         Required 

Restricted Burning Period            Permits  

15th September - 31st October  Required 

Restricted Burning Period      Permits  

15th February - 15th March      Required 

Prohibited Burning Period      Burning               

1st November - 14th February   Prohibited        

The above dates may change due to seasonal fire           

conditions in which case the details of the changes              

will be published in the local press and on Council’s    

website. 

 

The following Officers can be contacted should you require a   
Permit to Set Fire to the Bush 

PROHIBITED AND RESTRICTED BURNING 

PERIODS 

BUSH FIRE CONTROL OFFICERS 

Chief BFCO Hayden Dixon 

  

 

Deputy BFCO’s    Shayne Mackin  

          

 Tim York  

  

9045 2054 

0429045205 

9638 1027 

0428381027 

9637 1134 

0427737113 

 OPEN BURNING PERIOD  

It is now the open burning        

period, property owners are 

now allowed to burn without 

a   permit. Please keep safe 

while burning and take     

others into consideration. 

To keep safe always have a 

safety plan in place before 

starting a fire.  

 

Statistic below from 2017/2018 
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Works & Services - March 2019 

 

 

Works and Services are currently attending road           

maintenance and repairs. The priority is given to the school 

bus route and repairs on roads for the seeding season    

coming. 

Capital works are also being undertaken on McLaren Street, 

Ralston Rd, soon to start on the Tammin-Wyalkatchem Rd. 

These works are made possible with the collaboration of the 

Shire of Cunderdin. 

The oval is looking pretty good and green and ready for the 

sporting season ahead. 

Works have been undertaken at the Memorial Park to pre-

pare for the installation of a new monument for ANZAC day. 

If you have any requests, please feel free to contact the Shire 

office for a maintenance request form. 

The Works Department are also looking for gravel pits within 

the Shire Boundaries, please contact our office if you wish to    

discuss the matter. 

 

Fabian Houbrechts 

Manager of Works and Services 
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Library 

The Public Library is located within the Shire Office 
and is open from 9.00am to 4.00pm Monday to       
Friday. 

Membership is free to all residents. A bond might be 
charged to temporary residents.   

Council also has access to the Library and Information 
Service of Western Australia (LISWA). As part of this 
service, members have access to items held in            
libraries throughout Western Australia. 

Simply order the item you wish to borrow and our 
friendly staff will order it in for you.  
Come and enjoy the local Library.  
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R.S.L NEWS  

Sub-Branch President, David Rees advises that all is 

on track for the unveiling of the WW1 Memorial on    

ANZAC Day. This year long project has been made 

possible by a grant of $16,000 from the Dept. of        

Veteran’s Affairs but the total cost is approximately 

$20,000 with work in kind by the Shire in the            

preparation of the site and R.S.L members. This       

memorial is in memory of and bears the names of all 

the young men who left the district to fight in the      

1914-18 World  War. These have been meticulously 

copied from the Memorial board in the Town Hall, by 

David, as it was felt that being situated in the Hall gave 

no chance to those perhaps visiting or passing through 

to view the names. I believe the finished product is a 

very fine memorial which the community will be very 

proud and pleased to have in our town. 

It is planned to carry out the unveiling in Memorial Park 

at 10am on ANZAC Day 25th April, The ANZAC Day 

Memorial Service will take place immediately after the 

unveiling and this will be followed by the usual light    

picnic lunch in the park. 

David says he hopes the local people will give the     

unveiling their full support as a mark of remembrance 

and respect of those who fought so gallantly for the 

freedom we enjoy today. 

LAINY PACKHAM – EVENTS CO-ORDINATOR 
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 Honour List Tammin  

ALDRICH,             P.E. JAMES,         JAMES. ROBERTS,    RAY. 

ALLARDYCE,        D. JAMES,         JOSEPH. ROGERS,      W. 

ANGAS,                J. KNIGHT,       H.H. ROSKRUGE,T. 

BACH,                  S. LEYDEN,       F. SARTEUR,    J. 

BENHAM,            F.W. LONG,           B. SEINOR,      B.R. 

BUDD,                  S. MAKINS,      G. SEINOR,      R.H. 

CATCHPOLE,      W. MARTIN,      G. SEWART,    W.C. 

COLLIVER,          S.G. MARTIN,      STAN. SHIER,          E. 

COOMBES,         H. MASSEY,      TOM. SHIER,          J. 

COOMBES,         O. MATKO,       NICK. STEVENS,    A.H. 

COX,                    E. MCARTHUR, A. STUART,      J. 

COX,                    F. MCLEARY,  E.T. TOMLINSON, G. 

COX,                    F. MCCULLOCH, A.S. WATSON,    F. 

COX,                    G. MEIKLESOHN,A.J. WILKINSON, P. 

COYLE,                H. MILES,          JOHN. YORK,          G. 

DAGLEISH,         G. MITCHELL,  A.   

DALE,                  C.H. MITCHELL,  E.   

DEVENISH,         G. MITCHELL,  L.   

DONNELL,          ROY. MITCHELL,  R.   

DOYLE,                A. MORRISON, P.   

DOYLE,                D.J. MORRISON, P.C.   

DUNN,               W.J. NELSON,     A.   

DUTY,                 J.W. NICHOLLS,  F.   

EDMUNDS,        B. NOCK,         B.   

EVERETT,           G.E. NOLAN,      G.   

EVERETT,           J.H. NOLAN,      H.   

FENSOME,        W. NOLAN,      W.   

FOREMAN,        D. NOTTAGE,  E.   

FORMAN,          W. NOTTAGE, R.B.   

FRANKLIN,         F. NOTTAGE, S.   

FRANKLIN,        G. OLIVER,      J.   

FRANKLIN,        H. PACKHAM, F.M.   

FRANKLIN,        S. PARKER,    F.J.   

GARDNER,        P. PERRY,       D.J.   

GLADSTONE,    W.E. PHILPOTT, A.   

GODFREY,         E. RANDALL, A.   

GREGORY,        C. RANDALL, H.   

HILL,                  H. RANKIN,    J.   

HUTTON,          E. RICE,          A.   

INGLIS,              F. RICE,          D.   
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Tammin Art Prize - Call for sponsorship 

The Tammin Art Prize celebrates its 31th anniversary on 
5th & 6th of April and we are offering the opportunity to 
sponsor a prize. 

 

 

The following sections are available for sponsorship 

 

$300  Oils & Acrylic 

$250 Water colours & Gouache 

$200 Pastels 

$150 Mixed Medium 

$150 Drawings - any medium 

$100 Any art - Indigenous entrants only 

$100 Local Section 

 

Photography 

$100 People theme 

$100 Animal theme 

$100 Scenery them 

$100 Black and white - any theme 

$100   Photo manipulation 

$100 Tammin section  

$100 Tammin postcard size amateur 

$50 Amateur ‘My favourite snapshot” 

$10 Primary school entrants - any theme 

If you would like to sponsor a specific prize or donate to the general prize fund please email to.  

Your support and generosity is appreciated. 

 

Regards 

Tammin Art Prize  
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Congratulations to the Tammin La-

dies Pennant team on bringing 

home the flag in their first year in 

the South Eastern Bowling League. 

Back row left: Mary Harrison, Joan 

Button, Dot McClelland, Ypie    

Thomson, Pippa Button, Rose 

Crane, Irene Ayling, Helen Moylan. 

Front Row left: Val McMillan, Barb 

Cox. 

Congratulations to the Tammin   Cricket Club for 

winning the 2018/2019 Avon Cricket Association 

grand final, for the second year in a row.  

 

Left back row: Luke Button, Jake   Finlayson,  

Corey Dixon, Curtis Mackin, Clint Nicholls,  

Nick Caffell, Graeme Dixon, 

 

Front row, Scott button, Isacc stokes,  

Blake Dixon, Nic Taylor, Chris    

Thomson, front (Ryan gannon) 
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Know your Council 

President   Michael Greenwood (2021) crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Deputy President  Donald Thomson (2019)  crthomson@tammin.wa.gov.au   

Councillor   Glenice Batchelor (2019)  crbatchelor@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor   Tania Daniels (2021)  crdaniels@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor   Nick Caffell  (2021)   crcaffell@tammin.wa.gov.au 

*Year in bracket denotes expiry of elected term. 

Know your Staff 

Chief Executive Officer     Neville Hale  ceo@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Manager Finance & Administration  Kelsey Pryer  sfo@tammin.wa,gov.au  

Manager of Works & Services  Fabian Houbrechts works@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Technical Officer    Anja Walker  to@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Leading Hand    Pat McDermott lh@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Administration & Finance    Keira Wirth  admin@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Community Development Officer  Sam Pimlott  cdo@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Rates/Debtors Officer   Brooke Jasper  rates@tammin.wa.gov.au 

(Thursdays & Fridays only) 

Community Emergency                            Simon Bell               simon.bell@dfes.wa.gov.au 

Services Manager  

Other Staff/Services 

Rangers (WA Contract Ranger Services)       

Matt Sharpe  0459 678 154    

Kylie Sparks  0497 148 154 

wacontractrangerservices@hotmail.com   

Town Planning     Building/EHO  

Jacky Jurmann     Tim Jurmann  

0448 009 037     0448 014 022 

jacky.jurmann@gmail.com    tim@crowecertification.com 

crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au%20%20
crthomson@tammin.wa.gov.au%20%20
crmccreery@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au%20

